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Meeting Summary 

October 20, 2004
Present:  Jeff Cohen, Chair; Colleen Black-Semelka; Jimmie Haynes; Debbie Hepp; Janet Kagan; Susan Leeb; Dick Robinson; Erica Rothman; Anita Wolfenden; Kate Billings, Executive Administrator; Sally Erickson
Absent: Betsy Bullen; Ellen Fussell; Jen Horney; Bibb Latané; Pamela Pease; Kirsten Wright;
I. 
Call to Order 

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  

II.
Announcements

Cohen introduced Bill Webster Assistant Parks and Recreation Director and staff liaison to the Pritchard Park Art Garden Committee.  Cohen noted that Black-Semelka and Haynes have been active members of the Pritchard Park Committee and mentioned that they have been keeping CHPAC members apprised of the Committee’s progress.  Webster distributed a Draft of the Second Pritchard Park Art Garden Committee Report to Commission members.  He explained the history of the project and read through the salient points of the Report.  Webster explained that the draft is now being shared with the Public Arts Commission, the Library Board, and the Parks and Recreation Commission.  He requested that any feedback on the draft be submitted to his office by October 27 for inclusion in the packet for the November 8, 2004 Town Council meeting.

III. 
Committee Reports
In addition to the Committee reports that were filed prior to the meeting by Committee Chairs, the action items to be discussed were as follows:

Percent for Art

Cohen introduced Sally Erickson, the artist selected to create a public artwork for the IFC Community Shelter.  Erickson explained that she is making a broken-tile mosaic for the main dining room in the shelter.  She described the research that she has been doing for the last several months, including viewing past documentaries of the shelter and talking to IFC administrators, volunteers, and guests.   Members of the Commission reviewed her sketch for the mosaic as Erickson read a description of the piece.  Flory explained that the designs are now on view at Town Hall, at the Public Library, and at the IFC Shelter for public comment.  Erickson described the process of creating a mosaic and explained that she is planning a work day at the shelter where guests can help assemble parts of the artwork.  Erickson went on to show slides of her previous work.  After Erickson departed, the Commission unanimously approved her design proposal.
Leeb reminded the group that the finalists for the Aquatic Center public art project had been asked to produce proposals and that these proposals had been on view for two weeks at the Chapel Hill Public Library, followed by two weeks at the Hillsborough Public Library.  She explained that after all of the public comments had been received the Aquatic Center Artist Selection Committee met again and ultimately selected Ray King as the artist for this project.  Leeb referred to the display that King had created and explained that King’s proposal, titled Eddies of Light, involves embedding over 2000 light responsive laminated dichroic glass elements into the lobby floor that would emanate light and give a feeling of walking on water.  The Commission unanimously approved King as the recommended artist.  Flory explained that this recommendation would now go to the Town Council and was scheduled for their November 8 agenda.
Community Art Project

Rothman reported that plans are coming along nicely for the 2005 Community Art Project – DREAM.  She explained that the Community Art project Committee is very interested in buying the domain name www.communityartproject.org.   The cost of the domain name is $8.95.  Cohen suggested that the link forward visitors directly to the Community Art Project page of the CHPAC website.  Everybody agreed that this was a fantastic idea.
Master Plan

Kagan explained that she is planning to write a grant request to the North Carolina Arts Council to help fund the next phase of the CHPAC’s Public Art Strategic Master Plan for the Town of Chapel Hill.  She said that she hopes to further engage other Town Boards and Commissions as many of them have already expressed interest in the Plan.  She invited any Commission members that would like to help with the Public Art Strategic Master Pan to join the Master Plan committee.

Governance

Cohen reported that Flory is currently scheduling interviews with two possible bookkeepers for the CHPAC.  
Cohen went on to update the group on the second staff position.  He explained that Flory met with Wendy Walsh in the Town’s HR Department to make sure that the Commission is following all of the Town’s rules for hiring a new employee.  He explained that a committee was being formed to manage the search.
Cohen explained that the Governance Committee is still working on the revisions to the CHPAC bylaws.  He reported that, based on the date that the CHPAC filed its Articles of Incorporation, the revised bylaws are due December 8.   He explained that the Governance Committee hopes that the full Commission will review the bylaws at the November meeting.

Exhibitions
Wolfenden announced that the jurying for the 2005 Exhibition Series would take place on Friday, October 22 at 8:30 a.m. in the 2nd floor training room at Town Hall.  She invited any interested Commission members to join the selection process

IV.
Treasurer’s Report

Kagan reported that cash on hand as of 9/30/04 is $104,768.34.  
V.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from September 2004 were unanimously approved.

VI.
CHPAC Retreat
Cohen reminded the group that the CHPAC retreat is scheduled for Saturday, October 31 from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Chapel Hill Public Library.  He explained that Betsy Polk and Maggie Chotas from Mulberry Tree Consulting have been hired to help plan and facilitate the retreat.  Cohen distributed the agenda and explained that prior to the retreat Commission members are asked to think about the skills, talents and interests that they bring to their work with the Commission.  Cohen, Rothman, and Flory explained that the retreat is intended to address the large Commission issues of mission and vision.

VII.
CHPAC Logo Discussion
Hepp reported that the Communications Committee met earlier that month and had revisited the idea of creating a CHPAC logo.  Hepp recommended that the Commission consider the possibility of creating a logo due to the success and increased visibility of all CHPAC programs.  Commission members agreed that this was a good idea.  Hepp said that she would work with the Communications Committee to come up with a process. 

Hepp also reminded the group that in her Communications Committee report this month she asked for committee chairs to review the current website for their committee and submit any comments to Hepp or Flory prior to the next Commission meeting.  She also asked each committee chair for a newsletter article about their committee.  A copy of last year’s newsletter was distributed.
VIII. 
New Business
Flory announced that she had just heard that Karen Slotta’s mother passed away.  She mentioned that Slotta is scheduled to return to North Carolina within the week.
Cohen reminded the group that at Rothman’s request they had each been asked about changing the night of the CHPAC monthly meeting to a different Wednesday of the month.  Flory reported that all Commission members were available on the second Wednesday.  There was a brief discussion about whether this change sets a bad precedent.  Ultimately Commission members voted unanimously to change the monthly meeting date to the second Wednesday of the month.  Flory said this change would most likely take effect in January 2005.

IX.
Public Art Flash

Due to a very full agenda as well as the visual stimulation that was provided by Sally Erickson’s presentation, it was agreed that we would postpone this month’s Public Art Flash. 

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Flory, CHPAC Executive Administrator

